CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
 March 11TH 2021
Present

Cllr Pike (Chair)		Cllr Farrell
Cllr Geraghty			Carolyn Wall (Clerk & RFO)
Cllr Robertson

Cllr Blair Pilling (Council)
Cllr Williams (Tidworth Council and Wiltshire Council)

The meeting was attended by two members of the public

1. To Record any Apologies

Cllr Stock

2. Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

No interests declared

3. To Approve the Minutes of Meeting on January 14thth 2020

The minutes were approved and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Robertson

4. Matters Arising

No Matters Arising

5. General Public – Open Forum for Questions

Agenda Item 17 was bought forward

Chute Forest suffers from very poor broadband speeds and have been looking for opportunities to improve the service. The current problem is that they are served by copper line from Chute Standen exchange located in Chute Cadley and speed is related to the distance from the exchange.

Cllr Pike advised that by chance he had been approached through his business by a company called V4 who had an engineer living in Andover. The initial requirement is to get fibre broadband to a cabinet in Chute Forest. Once in place it would be possible to look at the options for distributing the link to the individual properties. OpenReach have quoted and the cost is unrealistic in the short term. V4 suggested that the cost of getting a 1gb connection to a single property or cabinet could be more realistic.

Mr Bradley who was present at the meeting advised that we would qualify for a government qualified voucher scheme and to be investigated.

Cllr Blair-Pilling advised that Wiltshire Council have a dedicated Broadband Project Section to handle enquires. The Clerk offered to contact them for further information.

Mr Bradley enquired if it is viable to work with an independent provider or do we need to wait for OpenReach/Government to prioritise Chute Forest?

Cllr Blair-Pilling stated that it is likely that it could be a number years before Chute Forest is upgraded. The community can approach other providers but should be careful of being locked in to suppliers such as Virgin Media who have a separate fibre network and do not allow other providers to share it.

The Clerk agreed to contact Wiltshire Council.

6. To Receive a Report from Wiltshire Council and Police

Cllr Blair-Pilling report annexe 1

Cllr Blair-Pilling advised that this would be his last meeting due to the change in districts.
Cllr Pike thanked hm for his support.

No report received from Wiltshire Police.

7. Correspondence – As held by the Clerk’s Office

All distributed in advance.

8. Finance

To Accept Current Bank Statement as at February 28th 2021
£4851.84

9. Payments

To approve payment of Clerks Salary March 2021 £164.17
To approve Clerks Expenses £119.49
To approve Payment to HMRC £40.80
To Approve Payment to Adam Keppel-Green £50 Website Hosting

The above were approved and Proposed by Cllr Robertson and Seconded by Cllr Geraghty

10. To Receive and Consider Planning Applications from Wiltshire Council
21/01348/TCA Woodruff Chute Cadley Reduce and Reshape 1 x Cedar Tree and Reduce 1 x Limb on Eucalyptus Tree

It was agreed by all Councillors that there was no objection.

11. Footpaths Report

No Report Received

12. Highways Report

The Clerk advised that the Parish Steward had been actively involved with local farm estates over excessive mud on the roads and had done an excellent job.

Cllr Pike asked about potholes and Cllr Williams advised that all issues should be flagged up on the Wiltshire App.

13. King George Field Report 

The Clerk advised that the new mower would be delivered tomorrow March 12th.
The field would also need scarifying and the moss eradicated which is booked in.
Quotes are also being received to replace the inadequate fencing with picket fencing.

14. Village Hall Report 

The Clerk updated that the hall would open on May 6th for the elections and formally open on May 18th with a coffee morning followed by the monthly lunch. Fibre Broadband should have been installed by BT last December but owing to their incompetence and lack of internal communication we are still waiting and told hopefully April as they now insist on closing the road to access the pole opposite.

15.  Elections May 6th  

The Clerk advised that all Councillors would have to stand down and if they wished to continue and would be required to complete the election documentation by April 8th.
All Councillors agreed to stand and the Clerk advised she would circulate the necessary paperwork.

16. Chute Website

The Clerk proposed that Chute Forest Parish Council public information is moved to its own independent website using a recommended council website provider. The site is straightforward to use and manage and we hope that it will be able to connect to Wiltshire Council Planning Portal.
The existing www.thechutes.co.uk will be maintained by the Clerk until a volunteer comes forward to manage the site.

17.   Broad Band in Chute Forest

See agenda item 5

18. Items to be considered at the next meeting

No items raised

19. Date of Next Meeting amended to May 13th 2021



Appendix 1
The Colington’s and Netheravon Division Parish Council Report March 21 - Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling
Covid
General. Wiltshire’s infection and hospitalisation rates continue to drop and vaccine rates climb fast.  BIG well done and thanks to everyone for their high compliance and fantastic support for each other. This is now at a slower rate of decline and will be prone to localised ‘bumps’ as at lower rates even a minor outbreak can have a proportionally greater effect on the statistics.  I strongly recommend viewing the latest Wiltshire Council Covid briefing Leader, Philip Whitehead, and Chief Executive, Terence Herbert, and our directors in which they cover public health, business support and our reopening strategy/roadmap.  See COVID-19 WEBINAR, 02 MAR - YouTube
Or read all the latest statistics and advice at Coronavirus (COVID-19) - Wiltshire Council
Leisure and Libraries.  This is in my Cabinet bailliwick, and I assure you we are working hard to open up as much as we can as soon as we can.  Notes of caution:  some sites are being used for Covid activities e.g. vaccines at Tidworth Leisure Centre, many of our staff are still redeployed on a wide range of tasks from the Well-Being and Business Support Hubs to at vaccine centres and now the elections and finally the safety of both customers and staff remain forefront.  We shall publish details of our own roadmap very soon.
Budget 
With a year of very tight spending controls and the Government grants, we expect to end this year with a balanced budget and have put aside reserves to help with the expected substantial increases in need and anticipated loss of income next year.  Last week the 21-22 budget was agreed.  Highlights are:
· 1.99% increase in basic council tax
· 3% council tax levy for Adult Social Care for the £8.6m growth with increasing age demographic and needs.
· £6.6m investment in Children’s Social Care and a further £1.5m for rising demand for special educational needs service
· Increase of investment in waste services by £2.6m to a total of £42.3m
· Six-fold increase in our discretionary hardship fund to £300k, to help families and residents who, after undertaking all avenues of support to reduce their council tax bill, need further support.
· Nearly £2m to help fund the planned £214m investment in its capital programme, which includes:
· £22m in maintaining Wiltshire’s road network.
· £23m in schools, including the replacement of the lower block at Stonehenge School. 
· Continued investment of over £20m in the council’s Health & Wellbeing centre sites, including Melksham Community Campus
· Continued carbon reduction initiatives, with £3m for the final transition to LED streetlights and over £4m for our buildings and estate energy efficiencies. 
· Over £50m into housing, with around 1,000 new council houses over the next 10 years
· A £4m fund, made up of £1m a year for the next four years, to support market towns to bounce back. 
The budget report and a replay of the meeting (at its conclusion) can be found at Agenda for Council on Tuesday 23 February 2021, 10.30 am | Wiltshire Council  - About 8 hour meeting – you have been warned.
Elections.
We now know our elections will go ahead on 6 May.  As I have briefed you, the division boundaries change at that time with the Everleigh, the Collingbournes and the Chutes joining the new Ludgershall North division, Tidcombe and Fosbury joining the Burbage and the Bedwyns division and Enford, Fittleton cum Haxton and Netheravon joining with Figheldean, Milston and Larkhill to form the new Avon Valley division.   
Our Chief Executive and Recording Officer, Terence Herbert, assures us that polling stations will be in operation for those who wish to vote in person, as is their right, but asks that as many as possible register and vote by post to reduce the risk and help keep us all safe.  All the details can be found at  May 2021 Elections - Wiltshire Council
Parish Specific Issues.
As this is a general report for all parishes I shall cover parish specific issues verbally at your meetings
Farewell
At the May elections I shall be standing for the Avon Valley division, but will have to say farewell to you all pending the election result.  It has been my pleasure and pride to have represented and worked with you for the past 4 years.  I think we have done a lot of good together.  Thank you for your welcome and collaborative support.


